PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

MINUTES July 15, 2022

The Prince Edward County Electoral Board held its meeting in the Prince Edward County Court House adjacent to the Voter Registrar's office on Friday, July 15, 2022. The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Charles Puckett at 12:05 p.m.

The members present were Chairman, Mr. Charles Puckett; Vice Chairman, Ms. Michelle Schumacher, and Ms. Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker. Also present were Ms. Lynette Wright, General Registrar, and Ms. Caitlin Bryant, Assistant Registrar.

First, upon review of the Board Minutes held on May 20, 2022, a motion made and seconded with approval of the minutes as read.

Next on the Agenda, we discussed updates in the Voter Registration Office. It was passed into law as of July 1, 2022 that individual working in the Voter Registration office are now considered as Deputy Registrars instead of Office Assistants. Ms. Lynette Wright discussed with the board the process for this change and how this was handled. All workers in the Voter Registration Office were given the Oath as required for the positions of Deputy.

Ms. Wright discussed with the board the Re-Districting that Is required and she was able to get updates for the County Wide process. Currently, there were not a lot of changes. Ms. Lynette Wright, General Registrar, noted the information can be found on the County website at https://www.co.prince-edward.va.us/home. With the upcoming Election on November 8th, there will be a Special Election which consist of the following positions: Mayor of Farmville; Ward A; Ward B; At-Large and a seat for the Incumbent Ward C. Currently no one has filed for Ward A which could be a Write-In for this seat.

CLOSE SESSION: We, the Electoral Board voted to go in Close Session to discuss Personnel Performance Review of the General Registrar.

OPEN SESSION: After a brief discussion during close session, we the Electoral Board moved to review with Ms. Wright, the Evaluation Performance and the evaluation accepted as presented. All necessary papers will be filed with the Department of Elections no later than August 1st as required.

Next on the Agenda, we the Electoral Board discussed the presentation provided by Print Elect on Electronic Pollbooks. Upon a Motion made by Secretary, Gwendolyn Akers-Booker and Seconded by Michelle Schumacher, approval has been granted to move forward with Print Elect on this project to secure the needed paperwork along with totals to move forward

It was established that our next meeting will be August 18th at 10:00 am and with no further business, Chairman Puckett adjourned the meeting at 1:05 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary